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Mr. President,

The delegation of Poland would like to thank the delegation of Mongolia for the presentation of their national report and their participation in the URP process.

Poland observes with appreciation the progress made by Mongolia regarding legal and structural issues which strengthen protection and promotion of human rights. In particular we welcome improvements of legal environment, including introducing the Law on Gender Equality, the Law on Combatting Human Trafficking and the Law on Providing Legal Assistance to Indigent Defendants and accession to international treaties.
However, we believe that certain improvements are still required to ensure the full respect pf human rights in Mongolia. 

Therefore, we recommend that Mongolia recognize the competence of the Committee against Torture and make the declaration under articles 21 and 22 of the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment.

We also remain concerned about the exploitation of children and their work in hazardous labour conditions. In this respect, Poland would like to recommend that Mongolia combat child labour, including by criminalizing employers who exploit child labour and bringing them to justice. 
Thank you for your attention.
